Allotments Association AGM – 6th October 2010
After welcoming everyone to the meeting, Rupert stated that he was very happy to continue in the role of Chairman of the Association – there were no objections to this.

Last year’s AGM minutes were adopted, as were the audited accounts with no objections.
Rupert then talked about the various events and projects that the association had been involved in during the previous twelve months. These included a very successful plant sale held in the early summer in Church Square, and a stall at Tring in Transition’s ECO Fair held last October at Victoria Hall. Both events raised funds for the Association and provided a platform to promote the allotments with displays of photographs and information.
There had also been a workgroup to tidy up the wildflower meadow next to the car park, which had greatly improved the area by replacing broken fence posts, mending existing fences and thinning out the most pernicious weeds to promote the growth of some newly sown wildflower seeds.

The Association enjoyed a pre-Christmas get together at the Kings Arms, with around fifteen people attending.

A Facebook page was created to provide a platform on which to promote Association events.

Rupert had met with local landowner, Gavin Chapman, to discuss Gavin’s plans to build near and around the allotments site at Duckmore Lane, and potential plans to incorporate a new site for plot holders away from Duckmore Lane. The conclusion was that the Association would be happy to provide advice to Mr Chapman on the creation of a new allotment site, but would not become involved in any other aspect of Mr Chapman’s plans at this stage. Rupert said that he would be happy to talk to any plot holder about the situation if they had questions or concerns.

Liz Land wrote a couple of articles for Tring Living Magazine, which feature in the magazine’s regular column of gardening tips.
The Association has been busy supporting member plot holders who have been threatened with eviction from their plots by the Tring Town Council, and have successfully overturned decisions, enabling those plot holders to continue.
Rupert suggested that there should be a discussion about what the Association should do with the funds it has amassed, as during a recent meeting about the composting toilet that the Association were considering providing for members, the Council were not supportive and would not be providing funding for the project. The summary of the meeting being that funding of £10,000 is a lot of money for only 37 Association members. The compostable toilet project has therefore been terminated on the agreement of both the Council and Association. The Council have ‘ring fenced’ £1,600 of funds which was originally meant for the toilet project, for allotment use for other projects. We also have the Association funds.

Association membership is down from last year, but Rupert hopes to increase numbers with the forthcoming allotment year and new plot holders.

A skip will be made available to plot holders later this year, in order to dispose of rubbish found on plots that people have taken on recently, and other litter which has found its way onto the allotments. The Association will fund half of the cost of acquiring the skip, and will ‘run’ the use of it to ensure that there is no inappropriate dumping, and therefore there will be no vehicle access whilst the skip is in place. It is hoped that donations from plot holders wishing to dispose of rubbish will cover the Association’s costs for the skip.
It has been noted that letters to plot holders from the council about the state of some plots, have been aggressive in tone. Rupert explained how the Council’s inspection and letter system works, as plot holders did not seem fully aware of it. He also mentioned that people had been waiting too late to raise any issues/appeals and that it is important that they speak to the Council as soon as possible. Jackie Kennett mentioned that the first letter she had received had been a second warning. Another plot holder said that she had received a warning letter in her first year of having a plot, and did not feel that she had been given sufficient time to get it into a good condition. Rupert agreed that he would work on improving communication between the Council and plot holders/the Association.
A new plot holder said that they had been on the waiting list for an allotment for two years and now had one. They were grateful to the Council for actively managing the site and removing bad tenants/freeing up plots.

Rupert passed on communications from the Council that rent would be increasing to £40 for a full plot for the next year, the protocol had been amended to ban mechanical diggers and that laminated signs would be posted to help deal with the ongoing problem of dogs being walked on the Duckmore Lane site. The Council have also said that the hedge contractor had let them down and that now the hedges were too big to be cut. It would be up to plot holders to cut the inside of any hedges bordering their plots.
It was asked why more plots cannot be provided at Duckmore Lane on the land between the allotments and the Millennium Wood. Rupert replied that the reason was the cost of water provision being excessive. It was suggested that perhaps plots could be provided without water provision and tenants could take a view on whether they wanted such plots as being better than nothing.

It was noted that cars had been speeding by Duckmore Lane and plot holders asked if a sign could be put up.

Rupert said that people had been driving up to the top of the Duckmore Lane site and causing a nuisance and leaving rubbish. The police have been informed.

The Association thanked Metcalfe’s for continuing to offer a 10% discount to members.

Diane Ivory was congratulated for winning the Most Improved Plot.

Association membership fees will be frozen for the next year.

Amy Overy, Liz Land and Karen Fotheringham are stepping down from the Committee. Mary Lyn Moxon and Adam Smith will remain on the Committee and Jamie Arnold is joining it. The Committee would welcome anyone else who would like to join.

